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Geneva, 09 March 2017 

 

 

FIDIC Young Professionals Award 2017 

 

Dear Directors and Secretaries, 

We are pleased to announce the call for nominees for the 2017 FIDIC Young Professionals 

Award.  This award is open to all Young Professionals (YPs) aged 40 years and under and 

working for a FIDIC member firm.  

The purpose of the YP Award is to acknowledge the remarkable achievements of YPs in our 
profession and to encourage their ongoing contribution to FIDIC and its Member Associations.  

The competition provides a real opportunity for you, the Member Associations, to reach the 

YP population in your membership and promote the added value of your national association 

and the FIDIC network to both YPs and their managers. 

The winner will be provided a complementary conference registration and attendance to the 

FIDIC International Infrastructure Conference in 2018.  

Kindly refer to the enclosed “Instructions to Applicants of YP Award” for further information.  

Sincerely yours, 

 

 

 

 

Jae-Wan Lee 

FIDIC President 


